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Hon Lily D’ Ambrosio

Level 16 8 Nicholson Street

East Melbourne Vic 3002

Saturday 12th October 2019
Marine Pest Monitoring for Westernport

Westernport community volunteer environment groups are in the process of applying for grants for marine pest monitoring in Westernport Bay. In a separate effort, eight environmental groups have requested monitoring as part of the Kawasaki Coal to Hydrogen Export Trial. The trial costs $500 million dollars but marine pest monitoring has been refused. Please can you demand that some of that money be spent on marine pest monitoring? We don’t want DEWLP to shoulder the costs, as too many cuts have happened in the biodiversity area over decades.
Westernport Bay currently has no known infestations of Northern Pacific Seastar and Japanese Kelp and we do not want to see empty ships from Japan full of ballast water enter Westernport Bay. While ballast water is exchanged at sea, if one seastar remains in the hull it can produce thousands of larvae. Japanese woodchip ships and has been partially responsible for the decimating of fish stocks in Port Phillip Bay. These starfish after decades, are adapting to our warmer waters and are moving out from the deepest water, and carpeting the bottom near shore. We request the trial site is monitored for years for marine pests. We trust no full-blown project is likely due to its lack of a business case.

Kawasaki, J Power and Iwatani have proposed to export hydrogen gas from Hastings made from Loy Yang’s brown coal. This involves: partially burning brown coal at Loy Yang, using water to scrub the CO2, CO, SO2, SO3, and CH4 produced out of the emissions and pumping it underground after finding a location and method of sequestrating first, trucking of hydrogen gas to Hastings, converting it to liquid in a new plant by freezing to below -2500C, shipping it to Japan and converting it back to gas in Japan. This has been credibly ridiculed.
The trial is costing $50 million dollars each from both your State government and the Federal government. It is another subsidy for the coal industry. Latrobe Valley deserves a sustainable job creation boost, not one that is likely to be another failed project.
     Westernport Bay is worth billions every year in its healthy state, and is too precious to lose.

We urge you, Hon Lily D’ Ambrosio to demand marine pest monitoring in Westernport Bay out of the Coal to Hydrogen Trial’s existing budget.

Yours sincerely,
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